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MATA Launches New GO901 Mobile Pay App 

New app will allow passengers to purchase fare, check account balance and much more 

 

MEMPHIS, Tenn. – The Memphis Area Transit Authority (MATA) today launched GO901 Mobile, a 

new free mobile fare app, that will allow passengers to purchase fare tickets and all day passes on their smartphones 

using a debit or credit card. The new app – which can be downloaded to Android or iPhones – is available in both Apple 

and Google Play stores.  

 

Once the app is downloaded, passengers can register and create an account to purchase fare. After the passes/tickets 

are purchased, customers will see a “use pass” or “use ticket” button. When the button is tapped, the pass/ticket has 

been activated and will be ready to use by tapping the phone onto the scanner located in the front of the MATA vehicle 

near the operator. The scanner will indicate whether the scan is successful.  

 

In addition, the app also offers additional features such as the ability of registered users to check their balance, payment 

history, purchase reduced fare, and multiple passes/tickets.  

 

The evolution of the new mobile cashless payment system has been underway at MATA for several months. Last 

December, MATA began offering free Wi-Fi access on all service vehicles (fixed-route buses, paratransit vehicles and rail 

trolley cars) for the new mobile system to function. The rollout of the new GO901 mobile app is a part of the new 

system that also will offer new ticket vending machines and point of sale systems soon.  

 

The introduction of a new next generation fare collection system was also underway long before the onset of the 

COVID-19 pandemic, but the pandemic has further demonstrated the need to offer cashless fare options thus 

eliminating the need for contact at the farebox between operators and passengers.  

 

“We’re seeing all across the country how the COVID-19 pandemic has caused more industries – including public 

transportation – to take a second look at how to operate in a cashless economy,” said MATA Chief Executive Officer 

Gary Rosenfeld. “When the pandemic hit earlier this year, MATA had stopped collecting fare temporarily because we 

were also concerned about how long the virus could live on paper money. With the introduction of the new GO901 

mobile app, it will hopefully remove the fears associated with the virus and paper money as well as offering passengers 

more convenient payment options and the possibility of attracting new customers who don’t want to carry cash or go 

to the Transit Centers to purchase passes.”  

 

To view a list of frequently asked questions about the new GO901 mobile app, please visit go901transit.com (a new 

customer portal created to support the new mobile app) and click help.  

 

About MATA 

The Memphis Area Transit Authority (MATA) is the public transportation provider for the Memphis area. As one of the 

largest transit operators in the state of Tennessee, MATA transports customers in the City of Memphis and parts of 

Shelby County on fixed-route buses, paratransit vehicles and vintage rail trolleys. For more information, visit 

www.matatransit.com.   
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